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CDP Associate News  

Associate Cathy Cassy 

has been  the  organist 

and choir director at 

St. Elizabeth Parish in 

Granite City, Illinois, 

since 2013. From 1998 -

2013 she was assistant 

director. Cathy has 

been playing the 

organ for church 

services since age 11.  

Church music during a pandemic.  

Before Covid -19, preparing music 

for church services was a routine 

which included selecting music 

appropriate for the readings, 

gathering the accompaniments, 

and working with the cantors and 

the choir. Our liturgy team worked 

together to make the services 

meaningful.  

Most of these things Iõve done 

since I was 11 years old. I grew up 

being in the choir loft while my 

mother, who was the organist and 

choir director for 65 years, played 

the organ at Mass almost every 

day. When I was confident 

enough, at the age of 11, I started 

playing for the church services 

during the summer, and my mom 

was able to go to work with her 

mind at peace, knowing there 

would be music at the service.   

I am not an organist by training 

but was trained through encul-

turation. It has always been my 

goal to enhance the services with 

music that touches the hearts and 

souls of those in attendance; to 

bring the words and music alive; to 

reach out and pull the congrega-

tion in closer to a spiritual connec-

tion with God.  

Today, during this time of a world-

wide pandemic, these tasks are still 

important, but some new tasks are 

now part of the routine. In order to 

use music at the live -streaming/

podcasts, an entirely new set of 

guidelines has to be followed due 

to copyright laws and protection 

for composers.  

Copyright laws are complicated 

and vary depending on whether 

there is live music, recordings, or 

use of worship aids, and on the 

composers and copyright holders. 

Research must be done on the  

music being used and the church 

needs licenses to cover the hymns 

they want to use. Each hymn and 

sung part of the mass must be re-

ported to the licenser for every ser-

vice. If the licenser does not hold 

permission from the composers or  

Mission Statement  

We, as Associates, proclaim to 

be a part of the international 

Community of Divine 

Providence (CDP). Our 

participation calls us to live in 

a spirit of unbounded trust in, 

and openness to, the 

Providence of God. We 

challenge ourselves to an 

ongoing discovery of the 

richness of the charism 

entrusted to us by Mother 

Marie and Bishop Ketteler.  

We support each other in our 

diversity of lifestyles while we 

strive to creatively confront 

the problems and issues of our 

time. As prophetic witnesses, 

we respond in compassion, 

holding all life sacred.  
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As most of you know, Erin, our dear Associate Director 

of the past three and a half years, recently resigned 

to pursue her next adventure. This winter, Erin began 

full-time work at Mt. Nazareth Learning Center and 

assists Sr. Diane Dunn in caring for infants and babies.  

In March, Erinõs daughter and son-in-law, Hannah 

and Brian, invited her to live with them in their new 

home in Queen Creek, Arizona. They are expecting 

another daughter in August to join 4 -year -old Hartley, 

a favorite from this column and Erinõs Facebook 

page. Erin will continue to be part of us as a long -

distance CDP Associate.  

Erin, we thank you for gifting us with your love,  

enthusiasm, creativity, joyful spirit, and long hours of 

work as our Director. We appreciate your efforts to 

get to know every Associate in every area, and for 

showing each of us our own gifts and encouraging us 

to share them.  

We will miss your presence among us, and we pray 

that you will be blessed and happy in whatever God 

has in store for you in the future.  

 Meet an Associate ñ Ruthanne Curran  

 

Ruthanne Curranõs life could be a novel! She was 

born and spent her childhood in Cambridge, Mas-

sachusetts, but loved visiting relatives in Plymouth. 

After her marriage she moved to Marshfield and 

had 5 children in 5 years.  

In 1973, while teaching Sunday school at her home 

parish, she met Sr. Mary Agatha, who recruited her 

to work at Sacred Heart High School, a job she con-

tinued for several years. Eventually Ruthanne found 

herself raising her 5 little ones by herself. Then she 

met Chris, a mailman who lived in her neighbor-

hood and loved children. Ruthanne believes that 

our Provident God was really present in this meeting. 

Thus began years of a long and loving marriage in a 

home filled with hospitality. Ruthanne and Chris 

would often host students from Mexico who were 

attending Sacred Heart High School, making them 

feel at home and helping them to learn English as a 

second language. This meant that their house was 

filled with 7 teenagers at one time!   

Ruthanne retired from her job as secretary to a town 

clerk in 2002, and Chris retired that same year after 

having a heart attack and open heart surgery. Dur-

ing their retirement years they traveled extensively in 

their RV. They journeyed to Mississippi to visit CDP 

Sisters who had a mission there. They traveled to  

Oregon to visit pen pals that Ruthanne had written 

to years before.  

In and around her travel, Ruthanne found time to 

volunteer helping challenged children. She worked 

with an exercise program for school children with 

learning disabilities and with a program that fed 

handicapped children.  

Ruthanne loves to write letters and has written to 

100 pen pals whose names she found in a Mission 

(Continued on page 5)  

Best Wishes and Heartfelt 

Thanks to Our Director,  

Erin Middleton  

The Search Committee is looking for Associates 

who are interested in applying for the Director of 

Associates position. This is a paid, part -time posi-

tion open to any Associate who feels called to 

serve the Associate Relationship in a leadership 

capacity. A formal letter of invitation with a copy 

of the job description is being sent through e -mail.  

Please prayerfully reflect on this ministry opportuni-

ty and encourage other Associates to apply for 

this important role. If you have questions or want 

more information, please contact Tish Donze at 

412-952-1026 or tish.donze@gmail.com  You can 

also reach her by mail at 41 Radium St. Pittsburgh, 

PA 15214. 

Tish Donze, Chair  

Linda Reynolds  

Sandy Stevenson  

Request for Applicants  

Ruthanne and Chris Curran  
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Making Providence Visible in the Time of Covid -19  (continued from page 1)  

(Continued on page 4)  

publishers for use with their license, that permission 

must be obtained. The time involved in weekly plan-

ning is more involved but the end result ñ music at 

the service ñ is all the more rewarding.  

As we begin to emerge from this coronavirus co-

coon, we are thinking about ònext steps.ó When will 

we be able to go back to church and participate in 

the Mass fully and actively? When and how will 

there be song? There is a possibility that congrega-

tional or choir singing may not be allowed due to 

the risks of particles exhaled onto others and into 

the space. This is devastating news for me as a  

liturgist, organist, and choir director. Yet I am sure 

we will find some creative ways to ensure that  

music again becomes a part of active participa-

tion in the service.   

God is challenging us in many ways, and we are 

being asked to be creative in ways to gather,  

worship, and bring praise to the Father, Son, and 

Holy Spirit. May we trust that they will continue to 

be loving and merciful Guides.  

ñCathy Cassy  

Parish òtake-out.ó Fr. J. Friedel, 

assisted by Sr. Cabrini Koelsch, 

RSM, prepares for the noon rush 

at St. Peter the Apostle Parish 

Outreach House in Joplin, Mis-

souri. Fr. Friedel, who is a CDP 

Associate, writes, òWhile much 

of parish ministry has gone 

ôvirtualõ these past few weeks, 

feeding our neighbors in need is 

not something that can be 

done via computer.   

Normally we invite our guests to 

sit down and visit for a while; 

however, with new social dis-

tancing guidelines we have still 

been handing out from be-

tween 150 to 300 meals for 

ôcarry outõ during this time.  

Ministry is interesting, to say the 

least, in time of plague!ó 

A good time for prayer. Associ-

ate Nuala Filberg sent this mes-

sage from her home in Ohio: 

òThis time of isolation has not 

been my most active time as a 

Providence Woman. Fortu-

nately prayer counts big time!  

My great joy was and is to join 

in Holy Mass every morning on 

YouTube, offered by my own 

pastor, Fr. Kevin. I was able to 

enjoy the lovely Easter decora-

tions in my own parish church, 

Saints Philip & James in Canal 

Fulton, Ohio.  

I hope the Sisters and Associ-

ates have had a meaningful 

isolation too!ó 

 

Front-line job.  Associate Linda 

Sandhu  writes from Arizona:  

òI work at a hospital, so am on 

the front line daily. Part of my 

ônewõ job is triaging patients as 

they arrive at the emergency 

room.  

People are scared. People are 

driving themselves because 

they are afraid of catching the 

coronavirus if they call 911.  

Staying calm, giving people 

and their families, who cannot 

go in with their loved ones, a 

kind word, a bottle of water, or 

just listening to them is what I 

do best.  

Stay safe, stay home, and 

wash your hands.ó 
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Michele Yotz: òI am spending my 

days in redeployment as an em-

ployee screener at a skilled nurs-

ing facility. I take employeesõ 

temperatures  and  screen them 

for Covid -19 symptoms so the resi-

dents are not unduly exposed to 

the virus.  

I am humbly doing the required 

task for the overall health of the 

elderly/vulnerable residents at the 

facility.ó 

Making Providence Visible in the Time of Covid -19 (continued from page 3)  

Sally Shamalla : òA fellow Kearns 

Spirituality Center book group 

participant, Carol Rosenberg, 

and I have become 'book  

partners.'  

On Wednesday mornings we 

have been meeting on 

FaceTime to discuss a chapter 

of the book ôSacred Fire,õ by 

Ronald Rolheiser. (Only one 

more chapter to go.)ó 

Tish Donze: òUsually I don't read my 

entire homeowners policy each 

year, but since I had the time due 

to the pandemic, I reviewed it care-

fully and discovered that I had 

great line protection coverage.  

I have been paying for line protec-

tion through my gas company, but 

since it is duplication, I canceled 

and am now saving  $20 a month on 

my bill!  (You might want to check 

your coverage too!)ó 

Pat Schneider: òI spent the first 

days of staying home calling 

those who I know live alone, as 

I do. A seamstress friend of 

mine made masks and gave 

me several of them. I distribut-

ed them after taking one for 

myself.ó     

Linda Hoefflin and Lela : òWhat 

have I   been doing during the 

pandemic?  

Sitting on my deck, watching my 

hair and the trees grow. Enjoying 

these moments of grace.  

Guess who else needs a haircut?ó 

Ruth Mills: òBecause of my illness 

I have been unable to join in all 

the activities and programs that 

make up what an Associate is 

all about. This virus has literally 

stopped my scheduled treat-

ment  for lymphoma and I may 

have to postpone it again in 

May.  

Meanwhile, I am sewing masks 

for those health care workers on 

the front lines and for other at -

risk workers, to calm their fears. 

Thatõs how I'm staying busy. 

Pray I could do more.  

I am praying daily for the Asso-

ciates and Sisters of Divine Provi-

dence.ó 

[Ruth was able to continue her 

treatment in May. Please pray 

for Godõs healing for her.] 


